Minutes/Nantucket Council on Aging, January 9, 2019 
The meeting was called to order by Vice Chair Williams at 1:40 p.m.
Members Present: Mary Anne Easley, Glenora Kelly-Smith, Vanessa Larrabee, Kendra Lockley, Joyce Montalbano, Jude Perkins, Randy Wight, Linda Williams
Members Absent: Alison Forsgren
Staﬀ Present: Rachel Day, Laura Stewart
Mrs. Wight moved to accept the agenda, which was seconded by Ms. Lockley. All approved.
Mrs. Wight moved to accept the minutes of the December 5, 2018 meeting  and Ms. Lockley seconded the motion. All approved. 
Mrs. Stewart presented her monthly report on Saltmarsh activities. She pointed out two newly installed handicap entrance doors to the building, jointly funded by the Town and Nantucket Center for Elder Aﬀairs (NCEA).
Mrs. Stewart also noted a gam scheduled for January 17 with Maurice Gibbs, Jeanette Topham and Bill Grieder, which NCTV will record. Mrs. Stewart will receive instruction on TV recording so that she can record and post videos of future Saltmarsh programs on the Town’s YouTube channel. This project is funded by NCEA.
Mrs. Stewart highlighted popular Saltmarsh programs: congregate dinners,  walking at the Boys and Girls Club (which replaces Zumba during the winter months), beading with Kathy Richen, and the men’s breakfasts. Mrs. Stewart is considering a new program of movies co-sponsored with the Atheneum.
Ms. Day presented her monthly report. She announced that Human Services has received one of Nantucket Cottage Hospital’s Community Health Initiative (CHP) grants — to develop a comprehensive interactive online directory of available health and human services on Nantucket. It will include a module on services and resources for seniors with links to reputable sources. (The Town of Barnstable has a similar directory at https://www.bchumanservices.net/search/). The Town has agreed to pay for maintenance of the site. Ms. Day expects to have a pilot within the next few months for feedback from focus groups and community members. Council members asked how this project would be publicized. Ms. Day said that is to be determined, however the I&M has recently been diligent in covering Saltmarsh programs.

Ms. Day announced that the Human Services Department will soon merge with the Health Department, although she expects her oﬃce will remain at the Saltmarsh.
Mrs. Wight reported on potential discussions with Nantucket Cottage Hospital to cohost this year’s Elder Expo. Discussion is postponed until after the hospital completes its move into the new building in February.
Mrs. Wight said she will report on wiﬁ services for seniors at Landmark House at the next meeting of COA.
The remainder of the meeting was devoted to a discussion of COA’s
mission statement and strategies for 2019. Ms. Williams had provided in advance copies of the warrant article approved at Town Meeting in 1974 creating the Council on Aging. The current mission statement was derived directly from this article. The mission statement may need updating, but no  speciﬁc new language has been suggested for consideration. It was unanimously agreed that the next meeting should be devoted exclusively to updating the mission statement and developing a strategic plan for 2019. Mrs. Easley agreed to identify a facilitator for the discussion. All members agreed to bring at least one good idea to the next meeting for discussion.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was adjourned at 2:45 p.m.

Minutes/


Nantucket Council on Aging, January 9, 2019 


 


The meeting was called to order by Vice Chair Williams at 1:40 p.m.


 


Members Present: Mary Anne Easley, Glenora Kelly


-


Smith, Vanessa Larrabee, Kendra Lockley, Joyce 


Montalbano, Jude Perkins, Randy Wight, Linda Wi


lliams


 


Members Absent: Alison Forsgren


 


Sta


?


 Present: Rachel Day, Laura Stewart


 


Mrs. Wight moved to accept the agenda, which was seconded by Ms. Lockley. All approved.


 


Mrs. Wight moved to accept the minutes of the December 5, 2018 meeting  and Ms. Lockley s


econded 


the motion. All approved. 


 


Mrs. Stewart presented her monthly report on Saltmarsh activities. She pointed out two newly installed 


handicap entrance doors to the building, jointly funded by the Town and Nantucket Center for Elder 


A


?


airs (NCEA).


 


Mrs.


 


Stewart also noted a gam scheduled for January 17 with Maurice Gibbs, Jeanette Topham and Bill 


Grieder, which NCTV will record. Mrs. Stewart will receive instruction on TV recording so that she can 


record and post videos of future Saltmarsh programs on th


e Town’s YouTube channel. This project is 


funded by NCEA.


 


Mrs. Stewart highlighted popular Saltmarsh programs: congregate dinners,  walking at the Boys and Girls 


Club (which replaces Zumba during the winter months), beading with Kathy Richen, and the men’s


 


breakfasts. Mrs. Stewart is considering a new program of movies co


-


sponsored with the Atheneum.


 


Ms. Day presented her monthly report. She announced that Human Services has received one of 


Nantucket Cottage Hospital’s Community Health Initiative (CHP) gran


ts 


—


 


to develop a comprehensive 


interactive online directory of available health and human services on Nantucket. It will include a 


module on services and resources for seniors with links to reputable sources. (The Town of Barnstable 


has a similar director


y at https://www.bchumanservices.net/search/). The Town has agreed to pay for 


maintenance of the site. Ms. Day expects to have a pilot within the next few months for feedback from 


focus groups and community members. Council members asked how this project w


ould be publicized. 


Ms. Day said that is to be determined, however the I&M has recently been diligent in covering Saltmarsh 


programs.


 


 


Ms. Day announced that the Human Services Department will soon merge with the Health Department, 


although she expects her


 


o


?


ce will remain at the Saltmarsh.


 


Mrs. Wight reported on potential discussions with Nantucket Cottage Hospital to cohost this year’s Elder 


Expo. Discussion is postponed until after the hospital completes its move into the new building in 


February.


 


Mrs. W


ight said she will report on wi


?


 services for seniors at Landmark House at the next meeting of 


COA.


 




Minutes/ Nantucket Council on Aging, January 9, 2019    The meeting was called to order by Vice Chair Williams at 1:40 p.m.   Members Present: Mary Anne Easley, Glenora Kelly - Smith, Vanessa Larrabee, Kendra Lockley, Joyce  Montalbano, Jude Perkins, Randy Wight, Linda Wi lliams   Members Absent: Alison Forsgren   Sta ?  Present: Rachel Day, Laura Stewart   Mrs. Wight moved to accept the agenda, which was seconded by Ms. Lockley. All approved.   Mrs. Wight moved to accept the minutes of the December 5, 2018 meeting  and Ms. Lockley s econded  the motion. All approved.    Mrs. Stewart presented her monthly report on Saltmarsh activities. She pointed out two newly installed  handicap entrance doors to the building, jointly funded by the Town and Nantucket Center for Elder  A ? airs (NCEA).   Mrs.   Stewart also noted a gam scheduled for January 17 with Maurice Gibbs, Jeanette Topham and Bill  Grieder, which NCTV will record. Mrs. Stewart will receive instruction on TV recording so that she can  record and post videos of future Saltmarsh programs on th e Town’s YouTube channel. This project is  funded by NCEA.   Mrs. Stewart highlighted popular Saltmarsh programs: congregate dinners,  walking at the Boys and Girls  Club (which replaces Zumba during the winter months), beading with Kathy Richen, and the men’s   breakfasts. Mrs. Stewart is considering a new program of movies co - sponsored with the Atheneum.   Ms. Day presented her monthly report. She announced that Human Services has received one of  Nantucket Cottage Hospital’s Community Health Initiative (CHP) gran ts  —   to develop a comprehensive  interactive online directory of available health and human services on Nantucket. It will include a  module on services and resources for seniors with links to reputable sources. (The Town of Barnstable  has a similar director y at https://www.bchumanservices.net/search/). The Town has agreed to pay for  maintenance of the site. Ms. Day expects to have a pilot within the next few months for feedback from  focus groups and community members. Council members asked how this project w ould be publicized.  Ms. Day said that is to be determined, however the I&M has recently been diligent in covering Saltmarsh  programs.     Ms. Day announced that the Human Services Department will soon merge with the Health Department,  although she expects her   o ? ce will remain at the Saltmarsh.   Mrs. Wight reported on potential discussions with Nantucket Cottage Hospital to cohost this year’s Elder  Expo. Discussion is postponed until after the hospital completes its move into the new building in  February.   Mrs. W ight said she will report on wi ?  services for seniors at Landmark House at the next meeting of  COA.  

